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President’s Message

Nominations are now being made for membership of the new
Executive and for a new president of The Canadian Chamber of
Commerce in Hong Kong. These events remind me that my own
presidency is drawing to a close.

I look back upon my year as president as one of enjoyment
and satisfaction.

The enjoyment has been derived from the excitement and pleasure
of interacting with those who have visited the Chamber during the year, either as guests or
speakers, and the many VIPs from Canadian government, companies, and institutions who
have visited us in Hong Kong in the last 12 months. This year, our guest speakers have included
senior members of both the Hong Kong and Canadian governments and, I am pleased to say,
many leading figures from PRC companies and institutions.

I and the other members of the Executive have not only welcomed guests, but have ourselves
been guests at events in Canada, Hong Kong, and China. These events included a Chamber visit to
Beijing and Shanghai and participation in different seminars held in Canada and Hong Kong.

Enjoyment has also come from the tremendous support I and other members of the Executive
have received from the business community in Canada, Hong Kong, and China. The major
conference, "Profiting from Partnership - Canada, Hong Kong, and China 1994 Trade and
Investment Week", held in Hong Kong and Guangzhou, is an example of the support which the
business community has provided for major events. Of course, the willingness of members of
the Executive, Board of Governors, and Chamber staff to come together to share some of the
burdens of the year has also been one of the undoubted pleasures of my term as president.

In my opening address to the Chamber, I expressed the hope that during my term the Chamber
would begin to debate and deal with a number of key issues which will affect the role and
organization of the Chamber for a number of years to come. These issues primarily relate to
the possible extension of the jurisdiction of the Chamber to include China and the need for the
Chamber to make itself relevant to the Chamber’s non-English speaking constituency. I can
report, with some satisfaction, that the debating of these issues has truly progressed and a
number of initiatives have been taken. It is now up to my successor and the future Chamber
Executive to proceed with these initiatives, and I wish them every success in their task.
Finally, a word of thanks and appreciation. It has been an honour and a privilege to make a
contribution to The Canadian Chamber of Commerce in Hong Kong and the business
communities it serves, and I very much hope that my successor derives as much pleasure and
satisfaction from his/her year in office as I have.

FHIMEREGBRIES L7 Ml
FMEXMEHOMTER REFWA ERZIRE » BOREAR NN T BREH
[IREAE (LM - A RS R B RRE - EHBRIB R L —FhRAGRY
PR A R - KR E P AZ BRI - EH AU VIR A MERE - A7
SEAGHEEFRE N EOETENNERNBFES - BEFETECERERNZ
AR S &R A A ERRERR > AGUEES M TMER - Filk R pE e
» B Eah R A L MEEMERMEFERITH S B
MEK - Fits R BB AR AR BRTE BN SNLEE  RERA
HERR — 0 i — — LN :

BHEEHE) AR E@®E R
B - 4k H Wb ok B y 1 G e itk B2 i 4
)TI' "\ ’.} if“}“'ﬂ”]:zd W P:HJ ZHE ‘f .‘ \Lf‘ CN=| 4 B T

ELIZA C H CHAN



